
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

October 27, 2021 
 
 
 
The Honorable Ralph Northam  
Governor of Virginia  
P.O. Box 1475 
Richmond, VA 23218 
 
Dear Governor Northam: 
 

On behalf of the Virginia Workers’ Compensation Commission, it is my pleasure to 
present to you the Annual Report for the Sexual Assault Forensic Exam Payment Program for 
Fiscal Year 2021.  This report details the activities of the Program from July 1, 2020 through 
June 30, 2021. 
 
            In FY 2021, the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund processed 1,849 new claims 
related to forensic evidence collection, awarding $1,715,027.  The Fund’s commitment to sound 
stewardship continued through the negotiation of bills with medical providers on behalf of 
claimants, enhanced collections activity against offenders, and the initiation of other cost-saving 
measures throughout the year.   
 
           As we enter a new year, the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund looks forward to 
maintaining its commitment to serving crime victims in the Commonwealth with both sensitivity 
and efficiency.  On behalf of the Workers’ Compensation Commission and the Criminal Injuries 
Compensation Fund, I thank you for your ongoing support for crime victims in our state. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
     Robert A. Rapaport      
     Chairman 
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October 27, 2021 

The Honorable Luke E. Torian 
Chair, Appropriations Committee 
Virginia House of Delegates 
4222 Fortuna Plaza, Suite 659 
Dumfries, Virginia 22025 

Dear Delegate Torian: 

On behalf of the Virginia Workers’ Compensation Commission, it is my pleasure to 
present to you the Annual Report for the Sexual Assault Forensic Exam Payment Program for 
Fiscal Year 2021.  This report details the activities of the Program from July 1, 2020 through 
June 30, 2021 as was requested in the 2020 Appropriations Act HB30 Chapter 1289. 

             As we enter a new year, the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund looks forward to 
maintaining its commitment to serving crime victims in the Commonwealth with both sensitivity 
and efficiency.  On behalf of the Workers’ Compensation Commission and the Criminal Injuries 
Compensation Fund, I thank you for your ongoing support for crime victims in our state. If there 
are any questions regarding this information, please feel free to contact Kassandra Bullock, CICF 
Director, at (804) 205-3804 or Kassandra.bullock@virginiavictimsfund.org. 

Sincerely, 

Robert A. Rapaport 
Chairman 

COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA 
Workers’ Compensation Commission 

333 E. Franklin St., Richmond, VA 23219 
877-664-2566 | workcomp.virginia.gov

Wesley G. Marshall, Commissioner 
R. Ferrell Newman, Commissioner
Evelyn V. McGill, Executive Director
James J. Szablewicz, Chief Deputy Commissioner
Jason S. Quattropani, Clerk

Robert A. Rapaport 
Chairman 
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October 27, 2021 

The Honorable Janet D. Howell 
Chair, Finance and Appropriations Committee 
Senate of Virginia 
P. O. Box 2608 
Reston, Virginia 23219 

Dear Senator Howell: 

On behalf of the Virginia Workers’ Compensation Commission, it is my pleasure to 
present to you the Annual Report for the Sexual Assault Forensic Exam Payment Program for 
Fiscal Year 2021.  This report details the activities of the Program from July 1, 2020 through 
June 30, 2021 as was requested in the 2020 Appropriations Act HB30 Chapter 1289. 

             As we enter a new year, the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund looks forward to 
maintaining its commitment to serving crime victims in the Commonwealth with both sensitivity 
and efficiency.  On behalf of the Workers’ Compensation Commission and the Criminal Injuries 
Compensation Fund, I thank you for your ongoing support for crime victims in our state. If there 
are any questions regarding this information, please feel free to contact Kassandra Bullock, CICF 
Director, at (804) 205-3804 or Kassandra.Bullock@virginiavictimsfund.org. 

Sincerely, 

Robert A. Rapaport 
Chairman 

COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA 
Workers’ Compensation Commission 

333 E. Franklin St., Richmond, VA 23219 
877-664-2566 | workcomp.virginia.gov

Wesley G. Marshall, Commissioner 
R. Ferrell Newman, Commissioner
Evelyn V. McGill, Executive Director
James J. Szablewicz, Chief Deputy Commissioner
Jason S. Quattropani, Clerk

Robert A. Rapaport 
Chairman 
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PURPOSE

MISSION

VWC’s Mission
To serve injured workers, victims of crimes, employers, and related industries by
providing exceptional services, resolving disputes and faithfully executing the
duties entrusted to us by the Commonwealth of Virginia.

VWC’s Vision
Lead the nation as the most effective and innovative state agency.

Pursuant to Appropriation Act House Bill 30, Chapter 1289, this report details the
following information to be delivered to the Chairs of the House Appropriations
and Senate Finance and Appropriations Committees. This information is provided
for Fiscal Year 2021 (July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021):

       •  Number of Forensic Acute, Non-Acute and Follow-up Exams;
       •  Total amount billed by Medical Providers for each exam;
       •  Total number of reimbursements made to Providers 

The current SAFE payment rates are $1,200 for an acute exam, $800 for non-acute
exam and $300 for follow-up exams. 

The Virginia Victims Fund, officially the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund, a
division of the Virginia Workers’ Compensation Commission (VWC), administers 
the SAFE Payment Program.
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The chart below details the total cost of exams billed to the SAFE Payment Program in FY21
with comparison to the costs of exams approved and reimbursed. The number of exams billed is
shown, with comparison to the number of exams approved and reimbursed. The SAFE database 
categorizes each sexual crime claim as adult or child, as well as an acute or non-acute exam.

SAFE EXAM DATA

All follow-up treatment is filed within the existing claim. The SAFE database does not track 
follow-up exam counts separately, however, the chart below reflects a manual count of exams 
based upon the rate paid of $300. System upgrades are planned in the upcoming year. Please visit 
the Resources section of the Virginia Victims Fund website here, for more information.
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In FY21, the SAFE Payment Program pursued a budgetary increase in response to the disparity in cost 
and reimbursement rates for sexual assault forensic exams. While the proposed budgetary increase 
was not appropriated; an increase of $770,000 has been granted for FY22.  

VVF will continue to assess and monitor the cost of exams verses the cost reimbursed along with 
newly released guidelines regarding the Center for Disease Control (CDC) sexually transmitted 
infections treatment guidelines dated July 23, 2021 to determine how best to allocate this increase. 
Historically, the SAFE Payment Program has reimbursed post-sexual assault prophylaxis at 100%.

The changes noted above will be monitored closely and in collaboration and coordination of efforts 
with the Department of Criminal Justice Service’s Forensic Coordinator. VVF will continue its efforts to 
promote access for sexual assault victims, reinforce and strengthen practices to expand outreach, 
increase visibility of sexual assault forensic nursing programs and expand services.

http://virginiavictimsfund.org/


Online  •  virginiavictimsfund.org

Phone  •  800-552-4007

Email VVF  •  info@virginiavictimsfund.org

Email SAFE  •  safe@virginiavictimsfund.org

Mail  •  P.O. Box 26927, Richmond, VA 23261

Subscribe for VVF News •  To receive news and  information via email,
subscribe to the VVF email service here, or click here to visit the 
Resources section on the VVF website.W
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